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VIA EMAIL  
 
November 5, 2019  
 
Michael Lueptow, General Counsel 
National Security Commission on Artificial Intelligence 
2530 Crystal Drive, Box #38 
Arlington, VA 22202 
mjl@nscai.gov 
 
Dear Mr. Lueptow: 

 Following the release of yesterday’s Commission Report, this letter is a formal request by the 
Electronic Privacy Information Center to prioritize certain records when processing EPIC’s Freedom 
of Information Act request in EPIC v. NSCAI, No. 19-2906 (D.D.C.):  

1) All records, including emails, draft language, and communications, regarding footnote 179 of 
the Report, concerning privacy protection and the GDPR; 

 
2) All records, including emails, draft language, and communications, regarding footnote 196 of 

the Report, concerning "government access to data on Americans;” and 
 

3) The names of all the “Commission’s staff engagements,” as that term is used on pg. 66 of the 
Report, between March 2019 and October 2019. 

Sincerely, 

 
/s/ John Davisson  /s/ Enid Zhou   

   John Davisson   Enid Zhou 
EPIC Counsel   EPIC Open Government Counsel 

   
  

 

      
 
 


